## **PUBLIC NOTICE**

# NOTICE OF RECOGNITION OF CLASS <sup>1</sup>1 HAZARDOUS WASTE PERMIT MODIFICATIONS OF THE TENNESSEE HAZARDOUS WASTE MANAGEMENT PERMIT

### FOR THE

# MILAN ARMY AMMUNITION PLANT U.S. ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY IDENTIFICATION NUMBER TNO 21 002 0582

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
MILAN ARMY AMMUNITION PLANT
2280 HWY 104 WEST, SUITE 1 MILAN, TENNESSEE 38358

### **TENNESSEE PERMIT NUMBER TNHW-152**

### Dear Mailing List Recipient:

The Milan Army Ammunition Plant is providing notice of the recognition of Class <sup>1</sup>1 Modifications in accordance with Tennessee Hazardous Waste Management Rule 0400-12-01-.07(9)(c) for Permit Number TNHW-152 for the Milan Army Ammunition Plant.

### Permit Number TNHW-152:

A Class <sup>1</sup>1 Permit Modification was submitted and recognized by the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Solid Waste Management to modify Attachment 8 "Closure Plan" to provide an update to the analytical test method for the Wipe Samples at the Storage Magazines, to remove Total Organic Carbon testing referencing the hazardous waste determination regarding soil sampling on Page 24, Paragraph 2, and to retain the Total Organic Carbon sampling requirements for rinse water, wash water, and decontamination water with a limit of 25 mg/L. The revised closure plan is for 14 hazardous waste storage magazines, Building J-137, and the Explosives Waste Transfer Facility.

This modification was effective November 8, 2023.

Further information on this matter may be obtained by contacting Cameron Byrd, Environmental, Health, & Safety Manager, Milan Army Ammunition Plant at (731) 686-6828. Additional information, opinions, and inquiries for changes to Permit Number TNHW-152 may be directed to Mrs. Beverly Philpot, Hazardous Waste Program Manager; Division of Solid Waste Management, Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation; 14<sup>th</sup> Floor, William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower; 312 Rosa Parks Ave.; Nashville, Tennessee 37243; telephone (615) 795-1188; or email to <a href="mailto:Beverly.Philpot@tn.gov">Beverly.Philpot@tn.gov</a>.

Date Issued: December 20, 2023